[YOUR NAME]
[YOUR SCHOOL]
[ADDRESS]
[CITY, STATE ZIP]

[DATE]

Members of the Joint Committee On Ways and Means Subcommittee On Education

Co-Chair Lew Frederick
900 Court St. NE, S-419
Salem, Oregon 97301

Co-Chair Susan McClain
900 Court St. NE, H-477​
Salem, Oregon 97301

Senator Michael Dembrow
900 Court St. NE, S-407
Salem, Oregon 97301

Senator Chuck Thomsen
900 Court St. NE, S-315
Salem, Oregon 97301

Rep. Teresa Alonso León
900 Court St. NE, H-272
Salem, Oregon 97301

Rep. Bobby Levy
900 Court St. NE, H-376
Salem, Oregon 97301

Rep. E. Werner Reschke
900 Court St. NE, H-385
Salem, Oregon 97301

Rep. Ricki Ruiz
900 Court St. NE, H-375
Salem, Oregon 97301
Dear Co-Chairs Frederick and McClain and Members of the Subcommittee:

I am writing to urge you to ensure the inclusion of public charter schools in the funding provided in the Summer Learning and Child Care Funding Package. Our school serves students who have been impacted by the disruptions to learning from the COVID-19 pandemic and deserve the same opportunities to catch up through supportive services this summer.

Today 40,000 Oregon students receive their education in the public charter school setting. Different districts across the state take different approaches to extending grant funding to the charter schools they sponsor. I urge you in crafting this package to ensure that grant funds awarded to districts are distributed equitably to charter school programs in that district. All public school students should be included in these important programs to help them recover from the disruptions the multitude of crisis schools have faced this last year: COVID-10 pandemic, a disastrous wildfire season, and near constant changes in operations for schools. 

I appreciate the challenges of ensuring that all students are provided for as we look to resume life and address learning loss from this pandemic. Public charter schools have strong ties to our community and would be well placed to implement the recovery and enrichment programs envisioned by this package. I would be happy to provide any additional information you may need to ensure this proposal is properly designed to meet the needs of our students.

Sincerely,

NAME
